BAINBRIDGE TOWNSHIP PARK BOARD MINUTES JUNE 20, 2012

Members Present: Marty Sfiligoj, Chairman; Henri Preuss, Vice Chairman; Mitch Fakadej; David Jones; Dennis Martin; Clyde Whaley and David Mitchell, Property Superintendent

Mr. Preuss, Vice Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. at Settlers Park.

MINUTES

Mr. Martin made a motion to approve the meeting minutes dated May 16, 2012 as written.

Mr. Whaley seconded the motion that passed unanimously.

Mr. Sfliligoj, Chairman arrived at 7:05 P.M. and resumed the duties of Chairman.

PROPERTY SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Settlers Park

Mr. Mitchell reported that the chemical bathroom is in at Settlers Park but it is not ready to open yet because the EPA needs to do an inspection and the toilet paper dispensers have not been installed yet. He explained that the ball diamond clay is in and Mr. Bob Ford has been taking care of the fields for KCE. He noted that the lawn sprinklers are in at Heritage Park and then they will be transferred to Settlers Park.

Centerville Mills Park

Mr. Mitchell noted that the Seabees will again be working at the park this summer for about three weeks and the park is booked solid for the summer. He said the Girl Scouts are working on their flower garden project and added that Jon Hall did a nice job on his campsite Eagle Scout project.

River Road Park

Mr. Mitchell said the sewer line is in and the water line will be installed.

NEW CHEMICAL BATHROOM - SETTLERS PARK

The board looked at the new Romtech chemical bathroom at Settlers Park.

MEETING LOCATION CHANGE

The board was in agreement to hold the next regularly scheduled meeting on July 18, 2012 at River Road Park.

Since there was no further business, Mr. Whaley made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Jones seconded the motion that passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:29 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda L. Zimmerman Secretary to Park Board

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: July 18, 2012 - River Road Park